
 2 | Church of the Resurrection • Wichita, Kansas 

Out with the old, in with the new —  
aka senior sendoff, freshmen welcome 
At this time of the year, our CYM (Catholic Youth Ministry) 
hosts a special gathering where we say goodbye to the high 
school graduates and welcome the new high school 
freshmen. 
It all takes place Sunday, June 30, right here at Church of the 
Resurrection, after the 11 am Mass. We will feed you pizza 
and pop, then get everyone playing some games, such as 
dodgeball and mud volleyball. Yes, you read that right. 
In case you are wondering, this is for all youth who were in 
grades 8-12 this past school year. The best part  — there is no 
cost for this event!  
So come to the 11 am Mass on that day in your Mass 
appropriate clothing and bring activity clothing to change into. 
Also, it would be helpful if you let us know ahead of time if you 
are coming, so that we have enough pizza and pop. Just 
contact Liz Golay at liz.golay@cox.net. To see more about the 
CYM, visit their Facebook page at facebook.com/
groups/55194437830/. Or go to the parish website/
Organizations/CYM (High School) to use the link to the 
Facebook page.  
 

Prayer & Action: A mission experience in your 
own backyard 
This is a service opportunity where high school students pray 
and work together to serve those who are in need. Cost is $75 
per person. Dates are June 23-28 at St. James, Augusta and 
July 7-12 & 14-19 at Church of the Holy Spirit, Goddard. All 
required forms may be found on the Office of Faith Formation 
website. Special day rates of $10.00/day are available for 
those unable to make the entire week.  
 

For more information on any of these events, please contact 
the Office of Faith Formation at 269-3940 or email at 
off@catholicdioceseofwichita.org. 
 

Stewardship ministries 
The current ministry schedule goes through the end of July. 
Until then, middle schoolers who just completed 8th grade are 
still on the schedule for helping with Coffee and Donuts. 
Likewise, those who just graduated from high school may still 
be on the schedule for liturgical ministries.  
 

For the next quarterly schedule, former middle and high 
schoolers will be removed from the schedule, unless the 
Parish Office hears otherwise. Recent high school graduates — 
thank you for your service to the parish. 

corner 
YOUTH  A cool answer to our prayers 

Have you noticed the new equipment on top of the south and 
north confessionals? Have you wondered what they are and 
why they are there? We have an answer for you. 
For many years, as many of you know, our parish has had 
issues with cooling  the Sanctuary, especially the front 1/3, 
which includes the altar area. It always seemed to malfunction 
at the hottest times of the year!  We have tried to fix the 
problems, including recently replacing two 25 ton geothermal 
air handlers, which do not provide sufficient cooling, resulting 
in a ten ton shortfall in cooling. 
But now, we believe we have a solution, one that should cost 
us little or no money. How can this be? 
This year, the ASHRAE (American Society of Heating, 
Refrigerating, Air-Conditioning Engineers) Wichita chapter 
came to our rescue. To make a long story short, they are 
helping our parish by using their resources to develop a 
Community Sustainability Project which “basically provides the 
best system for the budget and yet make sure it will leave as 
small an energy footprint as possible. The project is being 
worked on by the Chapter members and parishioners and 
contains elements of energy saving designs utilizing variable 
refrigerant technology.” 
Engineering for the project was donated by Dwayne Vaughn, 
PE and Phil Voegeli, PE of Integrated Consulting Engineers 
with design assistance by SSean Miller, PE of Knipp Equipment, 
Inc. (and parishioner) and AAudra Relph, parishioner.   
Architectural concepts were developed and donated by MMike 
Decker of Spangenberg Phillips Tice (SPT) Architecture (also a 
parishioner).   
Construction work is being donated by 3R Mechanical (Rick 
White & Jerry Curtin) and Shelley Electric (Tom Zoglmann & 
Curtis Mitchell).  All of the Variable Refrigerant System 
equipment will be donated by Knipp Equipment, Inc. (Ed 
Lange, Joe Reintjes, Tim Berends, Chad Marlow & John 
Knipp). 
Diffusers and dampers are being donated by Heaven 
Engineering — no kidding — (Mark O'Donnell & Mike Ternes).   
All Refrigerant piping will be donated by the O'Connor 
Company (Bruce Bishop). The ASHRAE-Wichita Chapter is also 
donating $1,000 to the church for purchase of materials to 
build the new wall enclosures, outdoor equipment pad and 
fence.  A group of church parishioners including MMike 
Gonzalez & SScott Bergkamp will provide the labor for the 
enclosures, pad and fence.   
Work began in May and hopefully will be completed sometime 
this month. 
Needless to say, we are extremely grateful for this wonderful 
gift to our parish. Thank you Sean Miller, ASHRAE Wichita 
chapter president, for your work and energy in this project! 

Why is Bryan Coulter pictured here? 
“No one pays more attention to the bottom line 
than a chief financial officer.” (Wichita Business 
Journal) In recognition of the work CFOs do, the 
Wichita Business Journal has announced the 
honorees for its 2013 CFO Awards which honors 

financial professionals in the greater Wichita area who deliver 
outstanding performance for their companies. Parishioner 
Bryan Coulter was one of those CFOs honored June 13 at the 
Hyatt Regency for his job as Director of Finance and 
Administrative Services for the Diocese of Wichita. 
Congratulations Bryan! 

WSU fans! 
Coach Greg Marshall is going to take time out of his busy 
schedule to run the WSU flag up the pole at the school on  
June 20 at 10:00 am! If there is a last minute change of plans 
we may get an assistant coach but at this time he is planning 
on coming by! Hope to see you there! 


